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This Il annonnces the imtroduction of interchangeable central office codes in the California 7i4 Numbering
Plan Arca (NPA} beginning July 1, 1991,

(Inctades sadery abitiry disclaimer (If applicable), aedering information, originatr's signaturs information)

We have been advised by Pacific Bell that centrat office codes of the NNX format (where N = digits 2
through 9, and X = digits 0 through 9) will exhaust in the California 714 NPA in mid-1991. Accordingly, to
posipone the date when n split of the NPA may become neccssary, Pacific Bell plans to introduce
interchangeable central office codes in the 714 NPA after July 1, 1991,

Interchangeable central office (CO) codes refer to a change in the code format where N 0/1 X codes (iz.,
those codes previously used only as NFA or Arca Codes) are used as central office codes in addition to the
common central office code format of NNX. Thus, central office codes after the introduction of
interchangeable central affice codes will be in the NXOX format. (Se¢ section 3 of "BOC Noies on the LEC
Networks - 1990°, SR-TSV-002275, for a defailed deseription of jnterchangeable codes), The format change
caables 792 central office codes to be assigned within an NPA rather than the curreat 640 central office
codes.

Changes to the existing dialing procedures in the 714 NPA will not be necessary (o accommodate the new
interchaageehle central affice codes in GTE and Pacific Bell gervice areas, CONTEL plans to eliminate
existing 1 + 7 digit dialing oa all HNPA toll calls in the Big Bear City, Big Bear Lake and Rupning Springs
service areas by Jaly 1, 1991,

Customers who have maltifunctions] premices switching systems may require changes in their equipment to
accommodate the new interchangeable central office ¢odes if they currently have toll restriction or least cost
routing capabilities. The implementation of these new intzrchangeable central office codes may be of interest
to customers with Foreign Exchange service and private networks which dial off-petwork calls mto the 714
NPA.
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Two lest aumbers, (714) 710-5199 and (714) 509-2999, have been established which can be called (o verify the
nbiﬂyturumgulhmth:mwmmchmbhmuﬂolﬁmmmudnumm“ﬂmmm

operational until Angnst I, 1991,
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be directed 1o Bruce Bennett, Pacific Bell on {(415) 823-23880 or Ms. Terry Holta, Pacific Bell, on (818) 578

4143,

Copies of this letter are being forwarded to achieve the widest possible industry distribytion and may be
reproduced for further distribution as necded, Owestions concerning the contents of this leticr may be

referred vo Bob McAleese, Belleore, at (201) 740-4592
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